                                                Regular Meeting July 12, 2023
       The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee  Fairclough, VanDervoort and Carson, Trustee Matson was absent, Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Craig Falcone. Also attending were Chief Don Baldwin, Attorney Glavin, Craig Ross, Asst. Chief Jason Rocque, Scott and Mary Stalker, John Callaghan, Chris Callaghan, Joe O’Conner and Amy Garthier. 
Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

                Trustee Carson reports for DPW-      Work has been done on the following areas: lawn and leaf bag pick-up, park and playgrounds, paving project and National Grid project. Full report is available in the Village Office.
               Trustee Fairclough reports-      Park and kiddie pool open daily 9-3 weather permitting. 
              Trustee Matson- no report
              Trustee VanDervoort report-   14 alarms for the month of June. Weekly Truck and equipment checks. 
       The financial report for the month of June are as follows:  Checking Acct. $530,212 Money Market Acct. $516,229; for a total General fund balance of $1,046,441.

Special projects fund balance $133,165; Unaudited Utilites $19,316; Payroll $13,549; Section 8, $33,649. The current abstract is $12,613.27.  
          Mayor reports-     sidewalks and curbs have been replaced at the firehouse. Lights that are out have been reported to National Grid. Mike Koblensky has been working on the building mason work, painting and repairing the windows with new wood, it really looks great. The awnings will be replaced with new ones within the next. 
 Trustee Carson moved to pay the bills upon the approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

            Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#    to post the MS4 report to our website.      Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
Several residents addressed the Board in regards to 12 Third Street, they expressed their concerns about the safety of the neighborhood.

                                    As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09.                                                                           Respectfully yours,

                                                                                Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk   

